Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes – Jan 29th 2013 
Meeting held in Bardsey Callister Hall on Tuesday Jan 29th (postponed from previous week)
Present :- Jane Ambrose. (JA), Mike Bosomworth (MB,),Stephen Bucknell (SB), Lindsay Burns (LB), Jack Cairns (JC), Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG),  Chris Sidle (CS) and Lance Tattersall (LS).
Rosemary Kidd (RK), who formerly worked for Harrogate Council, attended to advise on the Housing Survey.

Also present were Geoffrey Tatman( GT) and Brian Tungate (BT).

 Apologies. Jane Ingham (JI) and , Ed Stentiford (ES). 
Chair of the Meeting In the absence of the Chairman, Ed Stentiford, who is currently in hospital, IF chaired the meeting. 

All members of the SC expressed their concern at the illness of ES and asked JG to send him their best wishes for a speedy recovery. JG reported that, although unable to be present, ES could be contacted by e mail and was keeping a close interest in proceedings and wishing the SC well in its endeavours. 
Declaration of Any Conflicts of Pecuniary and Other Interests. None.
 Minutes of the meeting on December 12th  These were approved..
 Matters arising
· Housing Survey. RK , Housing & Planning Consultant, made her presentation to the committee. 
The Questionnaire, based on an accepted model , but possible to adapt,  should be sent to all households in the parish and to pubs and restaurants in the area ,with the aim of learning the amount and type of housing required in Bardsey in the next 5 years. LCC will have conducted some research on this but a more detailed area breakdown will be helpful and will be important information for the Neighbourhood Plan.(NP).Leeds Council  Housing  Officer , from courtesy, should be advised of the intention to conduct a housing survey. 
RK then listed and explained the terminology to be used re types of housing and types of sites. The survey should be anonymous. The first step is to agree the format. The second to decide on design and printing. Is it to be delivered by volunteers or to be mailed out? If the GIS system is adopted it will have to be addressed to the Occupier, but to include on the envelope some reference to important content. A further reminder card will increase costs but ensure a better response return. The committee should spread interest in the survey in advance of its circulation , preferably by word of mouth. RK will analyse the returns and present the results on a spread sheet .Costs cannot be predicted accurately in advance as the amount of work relates to the number of responses to be analysed but the suggested costs of £3,032 should be a maximum. (NB if conducted by post there could be additional cost ).
JC agreed to look into the possibility of sending the survey out with the Parish Newsletter.
CS is very supportive of the idea of adopting street champions. These could be found by studying the Electoral Roll or by approaching village societies for volunteers. 
JA suggested the survey could be promoted via parents through the school. 

RK asked the SC for their views on the use of social media as a way of contacting young people – Facebook, Twitter etc. Members were reluctant to use these methods as they considered them little used by the electorate, but MB offered to contact BSC about possible use of their social websites. 

JC expressed some criticism of the draft survey form and considered that in its present form residents would not be inclined to complete it ,resulting in a poor return. 

LB thought it important  to be able to show that we have gone through the process regardless of the result, and RK offered to make it more attractive and user friendly by addition of colour , logos etc. 
The timetable was then discussed. RK suggested a 2 week period only for filling in and returning the forms. It could then take her a further 8 weeks to compile the results. 

After RK had left the meeting, the Chairman asked for the views of the SC . He himself was in favour of going ahead and using RK. SB had previously attempted ,but failed ,to find anyone else suitable for undertaking a survey of this kind. 

Other members of the SC suggested that we should first ask RK for a breakdown of her charges.

JG said that it would be necessary to obtain PC approval and this would have to wait until the next meeting of BPC on February 14th.

The SC then voted on the issue. They voted unanimously in favour, subject to acceptance    (by e mail) of the breakdown of costs, when obtained.
· Village Champions and Communications. See above. CS volunteered to contact all village organisations re finding street champions.
· Register of Interests Forms. JG said that some members of the group had not yet completed these. 
· Needs of Small Businesses. There was some discussion about the village shop and the difficulties it faces over limited parking and how best we can support it. The meeting recalled that the Bingley Arms had once considered a shop and LB agreed to establish whether they had any plans for the future in this regard. 
· Maps for Website. Andrew Birkbeck has found a suitable map.
 Reports by working groups:-
· Drafting Sub- Committee for Neighbourhood Plan. A few members of the SC had met between meetings. CS has now produced a small illustrated leaflet about the NP for distribution in the village. This was highly commended by the rest of the SC. With a few suggested amendments, it was agreed that this should  be distributed with the next newsletter. CS had written the NP section in the last newsletter. E mail addresses are still being sought, but it was agreed to abandon the suggestion of offering a kindle in an e mail raffle. 
Transport had also been briefly discussed and it had been agreed that this was a subject which could sensibly be discussed at a joint meeting with neighbouring parishes. Cllr Frankland had later been approached by Jim Dedicoat of East Keswick who has wide knowledge of issues with buses, much of which is equally applicable to Bardsey. It was agreed to ask him if he would like to join the SC. 
· Planning  JG reported that she had been advised that the last meeting between Ward Cllrs and LCC to agree on the SHLAA sites to go forward for development is to be held on January 31st. All site visits should now have been completed and agreement has been reached on 80% of them. The outcome will become public knowledge on February 25th, including the Ward members’ views and why they have been adopted/ rejected. Public consultation will follow and could last for a long period. 
· Education  There was nothing to report. 
· Health. Nothing to report. 
· Infrastructure. Nothing to report. 
Leeds Draft Core Strategy The Clerk has obtained a hard copy of the document which is also available on line.   

 New Govt. Proposals re CIL monies. The Clerk had been informed by Andy Birkbeck that according to new Govt. proposals, 25% of CIL monies raised from new development will go to PCs with NPS. 
Leeds is setting  its charging levy today and it is likely that in ONE the levy will be set at £90 per square metre. 
Taking into consideration that the average 3 Bed House is 110-120 sq. m., the CIL yield would be £10,800, with £2,700 going to the PC.

Regional Spatial strategy (RSS) It has just been announced that the Yorkshire and Humber RSS has been suspended. Therefore the National Policy Framework (NPPF) and the Council’s draft core strategy will be the overriding planning documents in Leeds. The new housing target mooted in the Core Strategy is an average of 4,375 dwellings to be built over the next 16 years. 
Growth and Infrastructure Bill – this is currently going through Parliament.
 Any other business.
Comments made by Cllr John Procter LT felt that as Cllr Procter’s view that approval of part of a SHLAA site could lead to development of the whole has been minuted, it could cause confusion for residents. It could lead to their rejection of some of the sites favoured as part developments by the SC. JG was asked to write to Cllr Procter asking for his reasons. She was also to ask his views on the possible outcome of a decision by a developer to withdraw his land from his SHLAA site and then later re-submit part of it. 
Misunderstanding BT said that he had attended the meeting primarily to express his concerns that the public did not fully understand the significance of the SHLAA sites and thought that they had been voting for the NP when indicating site preferences. He was more reassured after seeing the leaflet prepared by CS but thought that too much reliance should not be placed on residents consulting the web site for NP news.  IF said he disagreed and considered that we had sought to be transparent at all times.
Date and time of next two meetings. Wednesday February 20th and Wednesday March 20th 
A vote was taken on starting time for the meetings with the majority voting to start at 7.30 and finish by 9.30.
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